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April 16, 2019 

File No. 190392

Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

On April 9, 2019, Supervisor Walton introduced the following legislation:  

File No.  190392 

Ordinance amending the Administrative Code to require the City to close 
Juvenile Hall by December 31, 2021, expand community-based alternatives 
to detention, and provide a rehabilitative, non-institutional place of 
detention, in a location approved by the Court; to establish a working 
group for the development of a Juvenile Hall closure plan, and to establish 
the Youth Justice Reinvestment Fund to support community-based 
alternatives to detention and also support the working group; affirming the 
Planning Department’s determination under the California Environmental 
Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with the General Plan, and 
the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 

 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

 By:  John Carroll, Assistant Clerk 
 Government Audit and Oversight Committee 

Attachment 

c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 

Not defined as a project under CEQA

Guildines 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because

it would not result in a direct or

indirect physical change in the

environment. Any physical project would

require environmental review.
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Digitally signed by joy navarrete 
DN: dc=org, dc=sfgov, dc=cityplanning, 
ou=CityPlanning, ou=Environmental 
Planning, cn=joy navarrete, 
email=joy.navarrete@sfgov.org 
Date: 2019.05.02 15:42:55 -07'00'


